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Intervention by the delegation of Ukraine

Mr. President,
Ukraine welcomes the delegation of Mauritania and thanks for the presentation of its national report.

Efforts made to eradicate FGM, forced and child marriage, as well as adoption of the law criminalizing discrimination are positively noted. 
Mauritania’s cooperation with the mandate holders is commendable and we hope that the forthcoming visits by the SR on contemporary forms of slavery and the Working group on discrimination of women and girls will contribute to solving the outstanding issues in those areas. 

At the same time amendments to the Penal code mandating death penalty in cases of apostasy and blasphemy raise serious concerns.

With that in mind we would like to make the following recommendations:
- ratify the OPs to the CRC, to which Maurirania is not a party yet;

- consider acceding to the second OP to the ICCPR;

- intensify the efforts to eliminate child labour;
- ensure that fundamental right of religious freedom is exercised freely.
Thank you.
